“The mission of Andover High School is to create an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being.”

DAILY BULLETIN – THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2009 (GOLD DAY)
*All Students the field house will be closed today after school.

*The Mock Trial club will be holding its first meeting of the year after school on Wednesday, October 21 in the Media Center at 2:15.  Mock trial is a club that works to prepare a legal case for the Massachusetts Bar Association.  See Ms. Carrick in Guidance or Ms. Berard in rm. 253 if you have questions.

*The AHS Chamber Chorus will be performing the national anthem on Friday, October 23rd, 2009 at the UMass Lowell Home Opener. Discounted tickets are available for all students and staff for only $5.00. If you are interested in purchasing a ticket, please see Mr. Mercer in the chorus room.

* Important PSAT Announcement: All students who registered for the PSAT Test on Saturday, October 17th need to report to the high school by 7:50. If it rains students may wait in the main lobby area.  Students should bring 2 pencils and a math calculator with them. Room assignments will be posted on the windows in the front of the building. Once testing starts, the doors will lock and late students will not be allowed to enter the testing area. The test will end at approximately 11:45.

*Andover High School Marching Band will be running its Fall Bottle and Can Drive behind West Middle School from 9AM until 1PM on Saturday October 17. All redeemable bottles and cans will be accepted.

*On Thursday, there will be a very important meeting for all second semester DECA Marketing Club Competitors in the TV Studio Room 143 at 2:15 - if  you can not make it, please see Mr. Spanos. 
* Congresswoman Tsongas invites you to the 2nd Annual U.S. Service Academy and Military Career Forum to be held on Monday, October 19th, from 6:00 to 8:00 pm at Billerica Memorial High School Cafeteria. Representatives from the U.S. Service Academies and the Tsongas’s Nominations Committee will be available to answer questions about the Academies, and the nomination process for admission. More info is available in the Counseling Office

*Picture Retake Day for students will be held on Tuesday, October 27th, G-day during Blocks 1 and 2. 

*The fitness room will be open for students after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

*Attention students who are taking the Math Olympiad exam on October 22, 2009:  You should check the bulletin board outside of room 340 for your assigned three digit number.  You should report to the café promptly at 7:45 on Thursday October 22nd with your assigned number.  Attendance will be taken at that time.  See your math teacher or Ms. Pappalardo for questions.
*Students can drop in for homework help from the National Honor Society in room 203 on Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 7:00 until the first bell. NHS members will be available to help with all academic subjects. No appointment necessary.
*The National Association of Secondary School Principals announces the 15th Annual Prudential Spirit of Community Awards. Any student who has taken part in community service activities over the past year may apply. Recognition will be given to the most deserving applications and one application will be nominated for state-level honors, and will become eligible to win an unrestricted award of $1,000 or more, a medallion, and a trip to Washington D.C. with a parent next spring. The deadline to submit your application to the principal is November 2, 2009. Applications are available online at: http://spirit.prudential.com. More information is available in the Counseling Office.
*Juniors and Seniors: Niki Tsongas is seeking members of the junior and senior class for Congressional Internships in the Lawrence office for the Fall of 2009.  Applicants who are self motivated with strong written and verbal skills, and have an interest in public policy and current affairs are welcome to apply for these positions.  Application forms are available online at Tsongas.House.Gov.  Additional information is available in the Counseling Office.   
* Create-A-Holiday-Card $10,000 Scholarship Contest: This contest is open to students 14 years of age or older at the time of entry. The entrant who creates the best greeting card will win a $10,000 scholarship and have his or her design made into a greeting card. Additionally, a $1,000 award will be given to the school of the scholarship winner. Deadline for submission is January 15, 2010. For more information and official rules, go to www.gallerycollection.com/scholarship.htm
 
*Students grades 9-12: AAA Merrimack Valley invites you to enter the 66th Annual AAA National School Traffic Safety Poster Program by illustrating a slogan under the “Alcohol Awareness” category, either in the form of a poster, or an audio/visual public service announcement.  Deadline to apply: February 1, 2010. Application information is available in the Counseling Office.
 
*An Athletic Training Career Day will be held on Sunday, October 25th, 9:30 am – 1:30 pm at Springfield College. The purpose of the career day is to provide high school students interested in a career in Athletic Training with information on professional preparation, credentialing, and career opportunities.
 
*Northeastern University will hold a “2009 Women in Engineering Day” at Northeastern University on Friday, October 30th. To reserve a place, students (especially juniors and seniors) should RSVP before October 23rd by emailing: r.reisberg@neu.edu . Parents are also welcome, space is limited.
 *Juniors and Seniors: A representative from the Center for Interim Programs will be in the Counseling Office on Wednesday, October 21st at 11:15 to speak with students.  If you are interested in gaining information on a gap year, please sign up with Mrs. Wholey in the Counseling Office at least 24 hours in advance. 
FACULTY

*Faculty, Staff and Coaches:  The Field House will be closed today after school for Andover residents flu clinic.
*Picture Retake Day for students will be held on Tuesday, October 27th, G-day during Blocks 1 and 2. 

*The fitness room will be open for faculty after school on Thursday s from 2:30 pm – 3:30 pm.  If you want to get in shape-are preparing for a winter or spring sport – or just want to visit Ms. Martini.  Please join us for a fitness extravaganza! 

 *On Thursday October 22nd all students who are enrolled in an Enriched Math class or BC Calculus are required to participate in the Massachusetts Association of Mathematics League Olympiad.  This ninety minute exam will take place in the café from 7:45 until 9:30.  If students are finished early (most will be) they will be dismissed at the end of block 1.  A list is posted outside of room 340 and a final list will be sent after the exam. If you would like a copy of the list in advance please let Donna Pappalardo know.

JOB OPPORTUNITY
*Looking for student to do yard work.  If you are interested please call Jack at 978-475-8536.

*The Brickstone Square Childcare Center in Andover is looking for a nurturing, responsible assistant teacher of teacher to work Monday through Friday from 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM.  Please call Jenn to schedule an interview at 978-475-7122.

* SWIM INSTRUCTOR POSITIONS AVAILABLE:  Great part-time opportunity.  Pool School Plus is currently teaching at the Boys and Girls Club of Greater Lawrence.  We are looking for qualified swim teachers and/or students with a swim background who love children and love to get wet.  Excellent pay and flexible hours.  Please feel free to contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding days and hours available.  Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program.

*Get paid while you do your homework! Looking for after-school care 5 days/week from 3:00 to 5:30, approximately. Children are in 4th grade and 6th grade, so I basically just need a mature person in my home to be available if they need assistance. Located at sound end of Andover, off Rt. 28. Pay is negotiable. If you are interested, please contact Mary Ellen at work (617-346-9805) or home (978-409-1168.)
OFFICE DETENTION DUTY – 10/12/09-10/16/09
Monday

10/12
Columbus Day

Thursday
10/15
Gaudiano, E (313)
Tuesday
10/13
Gangi, D (272)

Friday

10/16 
Giggie, S (222)
Wednesday
10/14     Ganley, L (349)
1st Term Ends       Tuesday, November 10, 2009       
                                  3rd Term Ends    Thursday, April 8, 2010

2nd Term Ends      Wednesday, January 27, 2010       
                                4th Term Ends     Last day of school

